Minutes from the WCC-72 Meeting 2004

Dates:  June 7-8, 2004

Place:  Las Vegas, Nevada

The meeting began with a business session moderated by Sue Hine.  The nominating committee was selected.  People that had ideas for next year’s conference were instructed to give them to Ruby Ward.

This was followed by a presentation by Dr. Allen R. Williams, The Jacob Alliance on “Niche Beef Marketing: Is it for you?”   This was an informative session about different farmers producing grass fed beef and/or beef with other characteristics.  Some farmers were branding their own beef.

A Panel discussion on Country of origin labeling followed.  The panel included different people from the University of Florida and covered the beef industry (Ann Davidson Jones), produce industry (Leigh Ann Love) as well as the politics involved (James Stern).

The first session of the afternoon was on agribusiness alliances and transportation.  The first paper on “Cooperative Grain Marketing Alliance” was presented by Philip Kenkel of Oklahoma State University.  This was followed by Fabio Chaddad, Washington State University, presenting “Beef Supply Chain Alliances”.  The last paper in this session was given by Jerry Fruin of the University of Minnesota entitled “Economics and Environmental Impacts of the Minneapolis Upper Harbor.”

The second session of the afternoon covered different teaching issues.  John Siebert, Texas A&M University discussed “Factors Associated with Student Motivation”.  Cheryl Wachenheim of North Dakota State University gave a demonstration of engaging students using personal response systems.

The last session of the day looked at issues from the shopper’s perspective.  “GM Foods:  Awareness, Attitudes and Perceptions,” was presented by Cheryl Wachenheim, North Dakota State University.  This was followed by “Food Safety Risks” by Greg Baker or Santa Clara University.  Gabriel Elepu of the University of Illinois presented “Repeat Visits to Farmers’ Markets.”  This was followed by a cash bar which concluded the days events.

Day two started with a business session moderated by Sue Hine.  The secretary for the next year was elected.  The officers for next year will include:  Cheryl Wachenheim as chair, Ruby Ward as vice chair, James Stern will be the new secretary and Al Wysocki will continue as treasurer.  Al presented the treasurer’s report, which showed that we are operating at a small surplus, but need to be aware of dues and other expenses.  The minutes from the 2003 meeting were approved.  There was some discussion of having some awards given by the committee.  Cheryl Wachenheim is going to pursue this.  Discussions were also undertaken on recruiting new members.  Members were encouraged to actively seek out new members and where possible to encourage graduate students to attend the meetings and present their research.  Glen Whipple gave his report as the regional director for this committee and stated that he enjoys the group and the meetings.  Glen indicated that he would send letters to departments thanking the officers.  The meeting dates were set as June 20-21, 2005.  This was done in an effort to allow people teaching on the quarter system to attend.  

The first paper session of the day was on evaluating cost effectiveness.  Sue Hine of Colorado State University presented “Warehouse Expansion for Potato Marketing Cooperatives.”  This was followed by “Cost-Effective Food Safety Risk Intervention Strategies” by William Nganje, North Dakota State University.  Michael Gunderson of Purdue University presented the last paper of the session “Consumer Lifetime Values in Agricultural Lending”.  

  The first session following lunch was on key issues in the agribusiness sectors.  The session started with a presentation by Jon Phillips or California State Polytechnic University at Pomona on “Competitiveness in the California Strawberry Sector.”  This was followed by “Dynamics in Global Soybean Processing Sector” presented by Peter Goldsmith of the University of Illinois.  The last paper was presented by Anthony Crooks entitled, “The Hoizon Problem in the Corn Processing Sector.”  

The program concluded after these last presentations.  Some people stayed and discussed certain issues for awhile.

Respectfully submitted by

Ruby Ward

